



إدارة الامتحانات والاختبارات
قسم الامتحانات العامة

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة لعام ٢٠٢١/٢ التكميلي

مدة الامتحان: ٢:٠٠ س
اليوم والتاريخ: الثلاثاء ٢٠٢٢/١/٤
رقم الجلوس:

(وثيقة محمية/محدود)

المبحث : اللغة الانجليزية / خطة ٢٠٢١ فما قبل رقم المبحث: 206
الفرع: مسار التعليم الثانوي المهني الشامل + الفروع المهنية
اسم الطالب:

ملحوظة مهمة: أجب عن الأسئلة الآتية جميعها وعددها (٣)؛ بحيث تكون إجابتك عن السؤال الأول على نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي)، وتكون إجابتك عن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر الإجابة، علماً أن عدد صفحات الامتحان (٦).

Question One:

اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة مما يأتي، ثم ظلّل بشكل غامق الدائرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموذج المعتمد (فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السؤال، علماً بأن عدد فقراته (٣٥).

****For items (1-35), read each sentence carefully then choose from A, B, C or D the correct answer that completes each sentence.**

- 1) If you get an interview for a job, you will need to show that you have good listening skills and a clear speaking voice. You will also need to show that you can think quickly and that you are able to concentrate for long periods of time. If you are successful, it is a secure and rewarding job. It is a very responsible job. I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries. However, you get a huge feeling of satisfaction when you know that people understand everything that you translate.
- An interpreter gets a great feeling of satisfaction when he / she -----.
- A) has good listening skills
B) has a clear speaking voice
C) knows that people understand everything that he / she translates
D) is able to concentrate for long periods of time
- 2) My job now involves going to important conferences and seminars around the world. When a person speaks in English at a conference, I listen to what they say through headphones. I then translate into Arabic while the speaker is talking. I give the translation through headphones to other people at the meeting. This means that anyone in the room who speaks Arabic can understand what people are saying. It is a very responsible job. I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries.
- The sentence in the above text which states the effect of bad translation is -----.
- A) My job now involves going to important conferences and seminars around the world
B) When a person speaks in English at a conference, I listen to what they say through headphones
C) I give the translation through headphones to other people at the meeting
D) I am aware that if I translate things badly, it could affect an important law or trade agreement between countries

SEE PAGE TWO....

PAGE TWO

- 3) We're having an examination in ----- tomorrow.
A) geometry B) philosopher C) polymath D) effect
- 4) The painters ----- many fine works of art.
A) produce B) production C) productive D) product
- 5) My parents have been the most ----- people in my life.
A) chemist B) influential C) physician D) arithmetic
- 6) A ----- can separate a medicine into its components.
A) mathematician B) dominate C) chemist D) scales
- 7) The teacher examined the students in the ----- lesson.
A) negotiate B) patient C) conflict D) previous
- 8) After lengthy talks, the two sides finally reached a -----.
A) invention B) youth C) compromise D) succeed
- 9) After the talk, there will be a chance for you to ----- about anything you don't understand.
A) shake hands B) ask questions C) make a mistake D) earn respect
- 10) People who respect themselves quickly ----- of others.
A) shake hands B) ask questions
C) earn the respect D) join a company
- 11) Marwa finds her work exciting and -----.
A) translation B) qualifications C) headphones D) rewarding
- 12) We installed an alarm to keep the house -----.
A) secure B) interpreter C) regional D) seminar
- 13) My father ----- loves exploring historical Roman ruins will certainly find a visit to Qasr Bashir very interesting.
A) who B) when C) which D) where
- 14) The Olympic Games were held in London **in 2012 CE**.
- The correct cleft sentence that emphasises the information in bold is -----.
A) in 2012 CE that the Olympic Games were held in London
B) It is in 2012 CE that the Olympic Games were held in London
C) It was in 2012 CE that the Olympic Games were held in London
D) It in 2012 CE that the Olympic Games were held in London
- 15) The cake ----- my mother made tasted really great.
A) who B) that C) when D) where

SEE PAGE THREE....

PAGE THREE

16) It ----- 11 p.m. when I stopped working.

- A) be B) is C) was D) been

17) **The heat** made the journey unpleasant.

- **The correct cleft sentence that emphasises the information in bold is -----.**

- A) It was the heat which made the journey unpleasant
B) It is the heat that made the journey unpleasant
C) It was the heat which makes the journey unpleasant
D) It is the heat which made the journey unpleasant

18) I like **Geography** most of all.

- **The correct cleft sentence that emphasises the information in bold is -----.**

- A) The subject that I like most of all is Geography
B) The subject I like most of all was Geography
C) That the subject I liked most of all is Geography
D) That I like most of all is the Geography

19) "Physician" is an old-fashioned word ----- means "doctor".

- A) when B) who C) where D) which

20) Rasha could not find her way round the city very easily.

- If only she ----- a map.

- A) has B) have had C) had had D) had

21) ----- Jabir Ibn Hayyan did his research was Iraq.

- A) The person who B) It is the country which
C) The country where D) It was the country which

22) I wish I had done more work for my exam.

- **This sentence means that -----.**

- A) I didn't do much work for my exam B) I did much work for my exam
C) I had done much work for my exam D) I do much work for my exam

23) Yaser has lost his wallet.

- **The sentence that has a similar meaning to the one above is -----.**

- A) If only he had been more careful B) If only he hadn't been more careful
C) If only he had more careful D) If only he be more careful

24) I don't know how to use this machine.

- **The sentence above can be rewritten as-----.**

- A) If only I had known how to use this machine
B) If only I didn't know how to use this machine
C) If only I know how to use this machine
D) If only I knew how to use this machine

SEE PAGE FOUR....

PAGE FOUR

- 25) If only it ----- the summer holidays. (but it isn't- I'm at school)
A) is B) are C) was D) be
- 26) I stayed late at work and missed the last bus. I wish I ----- late.
A) didn't stay B) stayed C) hadn't stayed D) had stayed
- 27) Huda was too busy to visit us yesterday. I wish she ----- to come.
A) able B) has been C) is able D) had been able
- 28) Ibrahim was right and I was wrong. I ----- I had listened to him.
A) only B) wish C) if D) if only
- 29) If children ----- outside, they get overweight.
A) don't play B) doesn't play C) didn't play D) hasn't played
- 30) If it rains, we ----- the match.
A) would cancel B) cancelled C) cancels D) will cancel
- 31) If Ashraf had gotten up early, he ----- late for work.
A) will not have been B) won't have
C) have been D) wouldn't have been
- 32) Masdar City -----which began its development in 2006 CE ----- will be the world's first carbon -neutral ----- zero - waste artificially -created city.
A) , / . / , B) , / ; / . C) , / , / , D) . / . / .
- 33) Do you think the wheel was the most important ----- ever -----
A) envention / . B) invention / ? C) invantion / . D) invension / ?
- 34) The sentence which has the correct order of the words and phrases below is -----.
(sources, renewable, energy, run, entirely, will, city, the, on)
A) renewable energy sources run will entirely on the city
B) the city will run entirely on renewable energy sources
C) the energy renewable sources entirely will run on city
D) the city sources will run on energy entirely city
- 35) The sentence which represents a conclusion to a **review of a restaurant** is -----.
A) I would very much like to visit Paris again and I enjoyed the view very much
B) Throughout my stay, I experienced some negative aspects of service such as lack of towels
C) The service could be improved, but it didn't detract from a fairly stay
D) I recommend this restaurant to anyone interested in Parisian food

SEE PAGE FIVE....

PAGE FIVE

Question Two:

Read the following texts carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow each text. Your answers should be based on the two texts.

(50 points)

Text One: (25 points)

Ibn Bassal was a writer, a scientist and an engineer who lived in Al-Andalus in the eleventh century CE. He worked in the court of Al-Ma'mun. His great passion was botany. Ibn Bassal was a practical man and all of his writing came from his own 'hands-on' experience of working the land. One of the many things which Ibn Bassal achieved was *A Book of Agriculture*. The book consisted of sixteen chapters which explain how best to grow trees, fruit and vegetables, as well as herbs and sweet-smelling flowers; perhaps the most famous chapter of all was the one that described how to treat different types of soil. He designed water pumps and new systems for irrigating plants.

The influence of Ibn Bassal's book was enormous. As farmers down the generations followed his instructions and advice, the land became wonderfully fertile and produced more than enough food for the fast-growing population. The irrigation systems that he and his followers put in place are still in evidence in Spain. Although his name is not widely known, Ibn Bassal's legacy to the world has been great.

1. Where did Ibn Bassal live? When? (4 points)
2. Quote the sentence which shows where all Ibn Bassal's writing came from. (5 points)
3. How many chapters did *A book of Agriculture* consist of? (4 points)
4. What does the most famous chapter of Ibn Bassal's book describe? (4 points)
5. Find a word in the text which means "supplying land with water so that the crops and plants will grow". (4 points)
6. What were the two benefits for farmers who followed Ibn Bassal's instructions? (4 points)

SEE PAGE SIX....

Text Two: (25 points)

In this report, we will look at the countries that Jordan trades with and what goods it exports and imports. First, let's look at exports. Jordan is rich in potash and phosphate, and the extraction industry for these minerals is one of the largest in the world.

Not surprisingly, two of Jordan's largest exports are chemicals and fertilisers. Pharmaceuticals and other industries represent 30% of Jordan's Gross Domestic Product (GDP), and 75% of Jordan's pharmaceuticals are exported. However, the majority (65%) of the economy is dominated by services, mostly travel and tourism. Most of Jordan's exports go to Iraq, the USA, India and Saudi Arabia.

Now let's look at imports. Unlike some other countries in the Middle East, Jordan does not have large oil or gas reserves. For that reason, Jordan has to import oil and gas for its energy needs. Its other main imports are cars, medicines and wheat. In 2013 CE, 23.6% of Jordan's imports were from Saudi Arabia. This was followed by the EU, with 17.6% of its imports. Other imports have come from China and the United States.

1. Most of Jordan's exports mainly go to four countries. Write two of these countries down. (4 points)
2. What is the percentage that services, especially travel and tourism, represent of Jordan's economy? (4 points)
3. Jordan is rich in two minerals. Write them down. (4 points)
4. What does the underlined pronoun "it" refer to? (4 points)
5. Quote the sentence which indicates the country that supplied Jordan with most of its imports in 2013. (5 points)
6. What are the main four goods that Jordan has to import from different countries? (4 points)

Question Three:

Writing: (10 points)

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

1. A visit you have made to a museum or an art exhibition gallery. When and where was it and what did you enjoy the most? What are the benefits of such visits to people and to countries?
2. An informal letter to a friend describing your dream job. Describe what your dream job requires you to do and what you aren't allowed to do at work. Give reasons that make you choose this kind of job.

THE END